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Today’s boys...tomorrow’s gentlemen

http://web.cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au/


CBC Fremantle Newsletter | Week 5 Term 4 CBC Fremantle Newsletter | Week 5 Term 4

From the Principal
Leadership and Service
On Monday morning of this week, the 

College conducted a very important 

assembly which was attended by 

parents, staff and students and contained 

three very distinct yet complementary 

dimensions. The first was a Remembrance 

Day service which commemorated all of 

those who had made personal sacrifice 

towards ensuring the preservation of 

the values which we hold so dear. Strong 

student participation as readers, leading 

the National Anthem and playing the 

bagpipes were features of this event. 

The second aspect of the assembly 

involved the presentation of awards 

to Year 11 students in the areas of 

academics, music and sport. The number 

and diversity of these awards is a credit 

to the endeavour and diligence of the 

recipients. The assembly concluded 

with the presentation of our College 

Prefects for next year with each of them 

being presented with their badge and 

congratulated by their parents as part of 

the ceremony.

Although each of these activities may 

seem to be quite disparate by nature, 

they are actually strongly connected 

in two ways. The first is that they all 

acknowledge the value of service. Those 

who have served in conflicts around 

the world are remembered for the 

contribution they have provided in past 

years. Those students who received 

awards were acknowledged for the 

service they are currently providing at 
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Front page:  Watched on by his parents,  

College Captain of 2014, Anthony Iannantouni,  

is congratulated by Mr Kenny

school, in their homes and throughout 

the community. Those students inducted 

as Prefects were commissioned to offer 

service throughout next year in their 

significant and privileged roles.

The second connection between 

these groups is that each assumes 

an understanding of the relationship 

between service and leadership. Anyone 

called to leadership must understand 

that this role is only fulfilling when it 

is undertaken with a view to serving 

others. I’m sure that most people have 

experienced leadership based upon 

self-aggrandisement or exercised in an 

authoritarian manner. Such leadership is 

rarely inspiring and never respected. The 

style of leadership which is acclaimed 

and should be apparent at our school 

was modelled for us by Jesus himself. 

Although we are unlikely to ever be called 

to such extremes of self-sacrifice, it is 

this representation of servant leadership 

to which we should aspire. As is often 

expressed at our College, it is only in 

serving others that we discover the truth 

about our own capacity for happiness.

At CBC Fremantle we acknowledge those 

who have served to preserve the lifestyle 

we enjoy, we applaud the selflessness 

inherent in the activity of our current 

students and we pray that our incoming 

Prefects may exhibit and enjoy leadership 

based upon serving others.

Exams

This week has seen the end of the 

external examinations for our graduating 

students. Although there have been many 

anecdotal reports of satisfaction with 

their performance (one student even 

telling me they were ‘much easier than 

the school exams’), the actual results will 

not be known until just after Christmas. 

We continue to wish our young men 

every success in this regard.

Our Year 11 students have just 

commenced their exams and we similarly 

wish them well. As all of our students 

undertake exams in the coming weeks 

we hope that they are able to approach 

them with the confidence gained from 

sustained application to their studies and 

thorough preparation.

Mr Shaun Kenny

Principal

Top left: Emmanuel Terzoudis-Lumsden plays the 

bagpipes during the laying of the wreath for  

Remembrance Day

Top right: Toby Clark receives his Prefect badge  

from his mother, Michelle
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College Information

Calendar
Week 6 Term 4

Monday 18 November
WACE Exams all week

Wednesday 20 November
Junior Water Polo Carnival

Thursday 21 November
Mass 8.15am (Patrick 5, 6, 7)

Friday 22 November
Year 11 Exams conclude

Put these dates in your diary...

Friday 14 February 2014
Year 13 Breakfast

Canteen

Can you spare a few hours on one day? Please consider volunteering in the ‘world’s 

greatest canteen’. Please ring Jenny or Karen in the Canteen on 9430 2046 for more 

information.

Uniform Shop Opening Hours

Open every Wednesday from 8.30am – 4.00pm. No appointments are necessary.

? ?

You can keep up to date with CBC Fremantle news by subscribing to the Newsroom RSS feed. Visit the College website  

at www.cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au and click on the Newsroom under Quick Links on the left hand side.

14 November

Celebrating service and leadership

CBC Fremantle remembered history, and made history at a College assembly on Remembrance Day.

Read more...

In the Newsroom this week

13 November

An evening on the river

Year 11s spent a night celebrating the end of the school year by dancing on the river at the annual 

River Cruise.

Read more...

http://web.cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au/view/news-archive-2013/celebrating-leadership-and-service
http://web.cbcfremantle.wa.edu.au/view/news-archive-2013/night-on-the-river
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AEP: Robotics Club
The Robotics group concluded their 

projects for the term this week with 

presentations made to the boys for their 

commitment, enthusiasm and interest. 

The challenge set for them this year 

was to design a robot and program the 

relevant software so that the robot could 

find, select and then pick up a soft drink 

can, ‘carry’ it and then set it down again. 

Sensors had to be programmed to be 

exact and the robots had to have arms 

strong enough to lift and carry the can. 

Mr Hortense is most sincerely thanked 

for all the time he has spent guiding and 

encouraging the boys.  The meetings are 

held on a Friday after school which is in 

itself an indication of the keen interest 

shown by Mr Hortense and this group 

of budding electronic and mechatronic 

engineers!

As part of the Year 10 Geography course, 

students completed field work as part of 

our studies. 

The objective of the day was to observe 

the land use changes along or close to 

the line of 32°S Latitude. Whilst on the 

trip we stopped at many places including 

the Mundaring Weir, Lesmurdie Falls, 

Curtin University, UWA and Cottesloe 

32°S Latitude

to complete worksheets where we 

recognised the natural and human 

features present in the area.

Liam Godsall 

Year 10
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Week 6 Term 4
Team 	 Match/Training Details 	 Day / Time 	 Venue 

Weights room	 Fitness training 	 Mon - Fri 3.20 – 4.20pm	 CBC gym

Swimming	 Fitness training	 Tues & Thurs 7.00 – 8.00am	 State Swim, East Fremantle

Junior Water Polo	 SSWA Carnival	 Wednesday all day	 Challenge Stadium

Cricket	 Year 7/8/9 Super 8s Carnival	 Thursday all day	 Harold Rossiter Reserve 
							       East Victoria Park

Sport Fixtures
UWA Junior Maths Olympiad
On Saturday 2 November, Ms Schmidt 

and Mr Tognolini took eight of our 

talented Year 9 mathematicians to 

represent CBC Fremantle at the UWA 

Junior Maths Olympiad 2013 (WAJO).  

It was a very busy event with more than 

400 students competing from schools all 

over the state. Being held on a Saturday, 

the boys showed great commitment to 

the school.

The boys who attended were:

• Ryan Pace

• Alex Natale

• Gianni Rifici

• Emmanuel Terzoudis-Lumsden

• Nathan Rowe

• Keane Bourke

• Bevan Grant

• Riley Faulds

The event started with an individual 

competition paper of 10 questions, which 

lasted 100 minutes. After a short break, 

the boys were placed in teams of four and 

completed another paper that lasted 60 

minutes.

The boys were treated to lunch afterwards 

and were shown around the university. 

Thanks to Ms Schmidt for her help.

Congratulations to the boys for their 

outstanding contributions and efforts.

Mr Barry Tognolini

Head of Mathematics
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It is the policy of CBC Fremantle to distribute information when requested regarding community activities and details about 
educational programmes. This does not imply that CBC endorses these activities or the information. Please provide information  
in an unformatted Word document to enquiries@CBCFremantle.wa.edu.au. Submissions will be accepted at the discretion of  
CBC Fremantle.

Community Notices   

Journey with Mary towards her Son: Archdiocesan Centenary Celebrations 1913 - 2013 

Marian Novena Nine Days of Prayer 

St Mary’s Cathedral, Perth

Sunday 1 December - Saturday 7 December
Holy Hour 7.00pm - 8.00pm

Sunday 8 December

Vespers 7.00 -8.00pm

Mass of Solemnity for the Feast 

of Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary

Monday 9 December, 7.00pm

Celebrated by Archbishop Timothy Costelloe SDB, in the presence of his Grace the Papal Nuncio. 

 

The Marian Novena is dedicated to the Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary. The overall theme invites 

everyone to journey with Mary towards her Son, directed by Scripture. The Novena will culminate with the Mass of 

Solemnity of Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary in the presence of the Papal Nuncio on 9 December. 

As the Novena coincides with Advent, the time spent in Holy Hour is a wonderful opportunity for personal preparation for 

the great feast of the Incarnation of our Lord Jesus.

Rhee Taekwondo

Local Classes - East Fremantle Primary School 

Safe and suitable for the whole family, learn practical self-defence and improve fitness and coordination.

Please contact Senior Regional Instructor Keith Murray 0407 093 480 for details on a no obligation free trial for CBC Fremantle.

mailto:enquiries%40CBCFremantle.wa.edu.au?subject=Submission%20for%20CBC%20Newsletter

